### KIRG CAMARA TIMES

VOLUME IX, No. 10 June 16, 1983

### V.I.A. GENERAL MEETING

DATE: Th

Thursday, June 23, 1983

TIME:

1:15 -4:00

PLACE:

Oakridge Auditorium

41st and Cambie

The Agenda includes our V.I.A. Student Awards!

Faculty members who wish to attend, and who have scheduled classes at that time, are asked to make appropriate arrangements for their students.

Please alert your department head of your intention to attend the meeting.

J.D.B.



"Elwin defaulted on his student loan, so they repossessed his diploma."



King Edward Campus

### WELCOME!

Welcome to Maureen Dorratt, our new Switchboard Operator. Maureen was with Central Administration for several years and has also worked at our other campuses. Many of you will remember her as the girl with the warm, friendly voice on the switchboard.

We are happy to have you with us once again, Maureen.

M.G.

### MUSIC DEPARTMENT PRESS RELEASE

The V.C.C. Department of Music presents:

Bonnie Dodds - Mezzo Soprano

Carol Gronsdal - Piano/Harpsichord

Jerry Domer - Oboe d'amore/English Horn

in recital - music by Bach, Debussy, Granados and Elgar

TIME:

8:00 p.m.

DATE:

Thursday, June 23rd

PLACE:

Mount Pleasant Centre

225 West 8th Avenue

ADMISSION: \$2.00 Students and Senior Citizens

\$4.00 Adults

AND

8:00 p.m. Friday, June 24th at

Christchurch Cathedral 690 Burrard Street

ADMISSION: By Donation

T.S.



"I swear I heard someone say 'meaningfully-wise." "

### MAIL PROCEDURE

Outgoing Mail: To be placed in basket inside Administration entrance

on fourth level. Mail to go out the same day must be in the basket by 3:00 p.m. Please remember to

write the department number on the mail.

Central Admin.

Mail: Located in cupboards 3 and 4 inside Administration

entrance on fourth level.

Courier Mail: Place in appropriate mail slot (outside mail room)

(External) in cupboards 1 and 2.

### SUPPLIES

Supplies are kept in cupboards 8 and 9. The sign-out book for supplies is on Gertrude O'Neill's desk adjacent to the mail boxes. Large orders must be written on the supply order form located on table where printing orders are placed. The orders may be put in either Steve Baker's or the Mail Clerk's mail box.

G.O.

### POSITION OPENINGS

V.C.C. Langara Campus requires full and part-time temporary Instructors for the Nursing Program. Starting date is September 1, 1983. Closing date for applications is June 24, 1983.

V.C.C. Langara Library requires a Librarian in Reference Services. This is a temporary 10-month appointment beginning July 1, 1983. Closing date for applications is June 20, 1983.

For details on the above positions, please see bulletin boards.

H.E.P.



"It's Miss Barton's paycheck. She sent it back marked 'unsatisfactory.' "

### METRO VANCOUVER YOUTH JOB CORPS

Members of the public and representatives of government departments and community agencies are aware that V.C.C. is the sponsor of the Metro Vancouver Youth Job Corps Project. Please be aware, and inform your staff, of the project's phone number and address:

V.C.C. Continuing Education Division Metro Vancouver Youth Job Corps #201 - 24 East 4th Avenue Vancouver, B.C. V5T 1E8

Phone: 875-8410 or 875-8610

D.M.

### PARKING STICKERS

Parking stickers are now available. Place your order for one in the mailbox marked Security. The sticker will be placed in your mailbox, or, if you do not have a mailbox, it will be placed in your department head's box. Required information is: the make, color and license number of your car and your name, of course.

Place the sticker in the left-hand corner of the rear window INSIDE. One sticker per customer will be issued.

Faculty and staff parking, located on the north side of the campus building will be available in approximately two weeks.

Starting this week, all cars parked in the Receiver's area which are not designated to park there will be towed.

J.H.



### UPDATE FOR COUNSELLING

Eileen Herridge has been elected to the Board of the Immigrant Services Society for a two-year period. She is particularly well qualified to contribute a great deal to the work of the Society. Congratulations, Eileen.

Greta Nelson has been asked to be part of a new Ministry sponsored Advisory Committee on Adult Learning Disabilities. The Committee will be investigating the needs of and services available for learning disabled adults in B.C. The Ministry Committee is a real step forward in the development of services in the Province.

While Dave Greenall is absent, Greta will be Acting Department Head. This will be for the period June 13 - July 7 inclusive.

D.G.

### TRAFFIC LAW WORKSHOP

The Traffic Law Workshop organized by the Counselling Department was attended by 35 E.L.T. students. Constable Czech was informative and amusing. Due to a problem in communication between the People's Law School and the Police Department, the June 14th workshop was cancelled.

G C

### LIBRARY UPDATE:

In common with most departments, the library has been plagued by "back orders" for furniture and new equipment, to say nothing of the odd item which failed to materialize after the move from Oak Street to Broadway (anyone seen a library circulation desk?). However ongoing frustrations notwithstanding, we are now in the throes of unpacking the last hundred or so cartons.

PERIODICALS (current and back files) are now being handled and will be available on level 2.

CIRCULATION MATERIALS are all on the shelves on level 3, the bottom shelf of each bay being left to house outsize books from that section.

CLASS SETS, SRA KITS, MASTAI KITS & GAMES are housed at level three.

The PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT library on level 3 will be open as of July 1st. This section will also include the TEAL Mel Hendersen Collection which for the past few years has been held at the Britannia Library Learning Resource Centre. The AUDIO LAB (level 2) is fully functional, and available for use during normal library hours.

The PREVIEW ROOM can be booked ahead of time (call Film Booking at local  $\overline{433}$ ), but for the greater part of each day is available for instant use.

The LIBRARY FOR THE VISUALLY IMPAIRED (level 2) will be set up during the summer and will be operational by September. This area will be treated as a "reserve collection" and includes Braille, Large Print, Talking Book and other special format materials.

### FROM THE RUNNING CORNER

Once again it is time for the Labatt's 24-Hour Relay sponsored by Labatt's Brewery and the Seawall Running Society to raise money for the B.C. Lion's Society for Crippled Children.

Last year V.C.C. fielded one team with seventeen runners. This year we have entered two teams with forty runners. Each campus has representation on the teams from faculty, staff and students with the occasional administrator. There are also a few friends of V.C.C. taking part to add flavour to the mix.

The Relay will take place on June 18 - 19th at Swangard Stadium in Burnaby, from 10:00 a.m. Saturday to 10:00 a.m. Sunday. This year over 100 teams will take part for a total of over 2,000 runners, not to mention "pit crews" and spectators (there were over 2,000 supporters in the stands last year). Each team is sponsored by pledges to raise money for the Lion's Crippled Children's Fund. Individuals sponsor a team at so much per mile. What a person has to pay is determined by the total number of miles the team collectively runs over the 24 hour period. Last year for example, the V.C.C. team ran approximately 200 miles in 24 hours. If you had sponsored the team at 10¢ per mile you were billed \$10.00 by the Lion's Club. Everything over \$5.00 gets you a tax receipt.

What we need now is your support, both in terms of pledges and in terms of volunteers to help our twelve person "pit crew". If you are prepared to help out financially, please contact Gordon Pawelchak, Rita Shelley, Phyllis Butler or Peter Hopkinson at K.E.C.; Richard Vedan or Pasqualle Pascucci at Langara; John Spencer, Dalton Kramer, Bill Edwards or Dick Kirkham at V.V.I. - all have pledge sheets and will be glad to sign you up. If you want to be a volunteer, contact Rita Shelley at K.E.C.

The Relay is a lot of fun, it raises money for a good cause (close to a quarter of a million dollars last year and we expect more this year) and certainly gets good P.R. for the College. What more can we say? We are counting on your support. If you have some time, drop by the stadium and give the team vocal encouragement. We will have a section of the stands reserved for you, so watch for the Club banner.

Hope to see you there!

D.G.

for the Labatt's Relay and the B.C. Lion's Society for Crippled Children

### BOOKSTORE NEWS

The Bookstore is gradually taking shape. As you read this, shelving should be arriving. We are currently carrying textbooks, magazines, stationery goods and a wide variety of candy.

It would be appreciated if instructors would pass this information on to the students.

Suggestions from faculty and staff as to what they would like to see sold in the bookstore are welcome. Come in and let us know or drop a note in our mailbox.

We are located on the southwest side of the second floor. Once you step out of the elevator, we are two sharp right turns - then down to the end of the hall - second door on the right.

Drop by after lunch for a roll of breathsavers and/or rolaids!

Our new hours are 8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m.

G.K.

### TELEPHONE TIPS

Internal calls - do not let ring more than 4 times. Internal calls do not go to the switchboard; you are phoning from one local to another and bypassing the board.

D.M.

### HELP! HELP! HELP!

We need someone to help with English Language testing for referrals from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. and from 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. alternately on the Tuesdays in July.

Anyone interested please leave his/her names with Vi McKinnon AS SOON AS POSSIBLE!

B.B.

COME ONE COME ALL

# GRAND OPENING

China Creek Park

Mount Pleasant Near the New Van. Community College.

This Friday

June 17th.

China Creek

Park

OPENING CEREMONIES

6TH. AUE.

OPENING CEREMONIES

3:00 P.M.

## Fun Festival

Music /

ENTERTAINMENT OF BYSES EVERY ONE

MT. PLEASANT FESTIVAL COMMITTEE

### LAST CALL - LAST CHANCE

and it may be the last event!

The K.E.C. opening party is in danger of being cancelled!

DON'T WAIT - YOU LAST MINUTE FOLK! RUSH, RUSH, RUSH FOR TICKETS!

OUR GOAL IS 200 HAPPY, FUN LOVING PEOPLE!

REMEMBER - EVERYONE IN THE ENTIRE COLLEGE IS INVITED - PLUS FRIENDS!
BUY YOUR TICKETS NOW - \$5.00 per person

TICKETS ON SALE AT THE CASHIERS' WICKET AND SUE WILLIAMS IN E.L.T.

PARTY IS BEING HELD IN THE CAFETERIA AREA ON FRIDAY, JUNE 24 FROM

7:00 p.m. to 1:00 a.m.

### COME FROLIC AND HAVE FUN!



